
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232

October 24, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: DO NOT REDOCKET—Docket UE-220359 
Response to NWEC regarding the 0.25% annual revenue requirement limit 
referenced in RCW 80.28.360 

PacifiCorp dba Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp) submitted its first Washington 
Transportation Electrification (TE) Plan, in accordance with RCW 80.28.365, on May 20, 2022.  
The Company has continued to engage with Commission Staff, customers, stakeholders, and 
industry partners to further refine its approach to addressing the rapidly evolving transportation 
electrification sector. That work has resulted in some refinement to the plan as originally 
submitted and an addendum was filed September 28, 2022.  

In response to this addendum update, the NW Energy Coalition (NWEC) requested PacifiCorp to 
compare its proposed expenditures against the 0.25% annual revenue requirement limit 
referenced in RCW 80.28.360. RCW 80.28.360 relates to the Commission’s ability to establish 
an incentive rate of return on investments through December 31, 2030, on capital expenditures 
for electric vehicle supply equipment that is deployed for the benefit of ratepayers.    

PacifiCorp proposes a capital budget for the public infrastructure program over the next five 
years to be around $500-$600k. This amount would be well below the 0.25% annual revenue 
requirement limit referenced in RCW 80.28.360. The current authorized revenue requirement in 
WA is approximately $393 million1 and 0.25% of that equals approximately $980,000. 

Please direct all formal correspondence and data requests regarding this filing be addressed to: 

By e-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com  

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

1 UTC Case Docket Document Sets | UTC (wa.gov) 
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Please direct any informal inquiries regarding this filing to Ariel Son at (503) 813-5410. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
            /s/             . 
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5292 
shelley.mccoy@pacificorp.com 
 
 


